
2nd Vice President – Bulletin – May, 2023 

 

The Auxiliary year is ending and now it is time for Final Service Reports.  This covers time from 

May 1, 2022 through April 30, 2023.  Please be sure to report your Membership totals. 

Be sure to include totals from your Mid-year report if you sent one in.  This covers work done 

from May 1, 2022 through October 31, 2022. 

Your final Service reports must be postmarked or emailed to me by May 5, 2023.  I then compile 

all the Local Auxiliary reports and send a report to our N.E.C. Woman, Nancy Middleton.  She 

then forwards the report to the National 2nd. Vice President. 

I am looking forward to seeing the many projects reported under Child Welfare as I was not the 

2nd Vice President when Mid-year reports were sent. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me. 

 

Pat Michalski 

2011 S. Farragut St. 

Bay City, MI  48708 

(989) 280-0588 

amvetman@chartermi.net 
 


